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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK
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Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

MINUTES


SITE WALK


TUESDAY, MAY 7, 2002 AT 4:00 P.M.


“Kronick” Subdivision

N. of Dibble Road / 1,900’ N. of Spencer Plain Road

Residence AA-1 District (Map 46 / Lot 39)
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Richard D. Tietjen

Salvatore V. Aresco
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Old Saybrook Planning Commission Agenda
January 16, 2002


I. CALL TO ORDER

Hanes, acting as Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.

II. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members
Absent Members
Hanes
Gallicchio
Marshall
McIntyre
Vinciguerra
Smith
Attendant Staff
Tietjen
Nelson
Aresco


III. SITE WALK

The Applicant’s engineer, Bob Doane, and surveyor, Don Carlson, lead the Commission on a tour of the site for the purposes of orientation to the proposed subdivision improvements.  Adjacent property owners attended the site walk also, and all were courteous in their observation of the legal “rules of engagement” maintained during the site walk.  The Commission and others observed the point at which the existing Dibble Road meets the proposed private residential road and noted the existing conditions and the details on the plans drawn to current road standards.  The Commission convened at the points at which the proposed private residential street would intersect with proposed driveways to the proposed lots.  All observed existing stone walls and mature vegetation.  The Commission and the adjacent property owners traced the path of surface water flows and noted the location of a proposed “pave-off” and swale into an open field, as well as existing swales and culverts.  The Commission directed the applicant to depict features of the site that are not currently on the plans, including more stone walls and the edge of the woodlands.  The Commission observed the boundary of the wetlands soils, a pond, the channel of the stream flowing from the pond, and the culverts under the driveway of the adjacent property.  The Commission noted the location of the proposed conservation easement, and the Developer explained its function and size.  The Commission walked southerly down Dibble Road and paced its width at different areas.  An adjacent property owner showed the Commission and the Developer the stream at another location and walked the Commission up its banks toward where it crossed under the same driveway.

VIII. ADJOURNMENT

Hanes adjourned the meeting at 5:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Christine Nelson, Acting as Recording Clerk










1
PAGE 2

[image: image1.wmf]_1024997349.doc
[image: image1.png]






